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July 6, 2021
Rockford Township

Planning and Zoning Meeting Minutes


Call to Order and the Pledge of Allegiance 


Supervisor Eckblad called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. at the Rockford Township Hall with all joining in for the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. Present were Supervisors Beise, Deitering, Eckblad, McDougall, Kjome and Clerk McDougall.  
Agenda



Supervisor Beise made a motion and Supervisor Deitering seconded the motion to adopt the agenda as printed.  Motion carried unanimously. 

Minutes
Supervisor Beise made a motion and Supervisor Deitering seconded the motion to approve the June 15, 2021 meeting minutes as printed.  Motion carried unanimously.

Continued Items 


None
New Items 
Duane Rolstad 2266 20thSt. SE – Lot Line Adjustment
Supervisor Deitering made a motion and Supervisor McDougall seconded the motion to give concept approval for the lot line adjustment with one building entitlement on 40 acres.  Motion carried unanimously.

Curt Schmitz – 606 Halsey Ave. SE – Conditional Use Permit to allow a land alteration to excavate between home and garage for addition and removal of 300-350 cubic yards of material

Curt Schmitz was present to request approval for a land alteration between the home and garage for a future addition.  A motion by Supervisor McDougall and seconded by Supervisor Beise to approve the Conditional Use Permit for Land Alterations.  Motion carried unanimously.
Paul Otto – Cheney Properties – North of Dean Lake – Petition to rezone from Agriculture and Residential-recreational Shorelands to Agricultural-Residential and a conditional Use permit for a two-lot unplatted subdivision.

Many area residents of Dean Lake spoke against the petition to rezone and requested the Board not approve the change to zoning on the north side of Dean Lake.  Residents have addressed the Town Board at previous meetings throughout the years regarding the property rezoning or development, which have been denied.  Residents complained about not receiving accurate documents from the county showing the proposed adjustment on the map but instead received an outdated map still showing a parcel that was sold.  Residents expressed concern about wetlands being filled in and the poor lake quality.  The Board doesn’t disagree with the current building entitlement on the property but noted this area is not in Rockford Township’s Land Use Plan to rezone to A/R.  Joe Cheney was present, to addressed concerns from the resident and noted the wetlands would not be filled in.  Supervisor McDougall suggested a lot line adjustment if that is an option instead of a rezone.  A motion was made by Supervisor Kjome and seconded by Supervisor McDougall to deny the request to rezone and the land should keep the current zoning.  Motion approved 4 to 1.  In favor: Supervisor Eckblad, Beise, McDougall and Kjome.  Opposed: Supervisor Deitering.
Supervisor Kjome motioned to adjourn at 7:33 p.m.
_____________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Greg Eckblad (Chairperson)

_____________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Rachelle L. McDougall (Clerk/Treasurer)
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